
 

Law Enforcement Advisory Board Meeting JUNE 12, 2019 

 

x denotes presence 

X Paul Soptick   913-281-4351  PPRSJR@AOL.COM 
 Patrick Dunn   816-797-6146  KCKBRILLO@YAHOO.COM 
X Scott Mackey   816-550-0915  SCOTTMACKEY08@YAHOO.COM 
X Reed Partridge   913-573-8043  RPARTRIDGE@WYCOKCK.ORG 
 Lee Brown   913-788-3284  JR8670@SBCGLOBAL.CNET  
 Lt Col Bob Gunja   913-573-2861  BGUNJA@WYCOSHERIFF.ORG 
x Dixie Kaster   913-287-4131  DKASTER@ATT.NET 
 Don Jolley   913-481-3527  DJSDESIGNDON@YAHOO.COM 
 Tony Carter   913-515-4354  TONY.CARTER.JR@SBCGLOBAL.NET 
 Maria Cecilia Ysaac  913-706-7881  IINTERPRET4U@GMAIL.COM 
x Terry Zeigler   913-573-6010  TZEIGLER@KCKPD.ORG  
 Tyrone Garner      TGARNER@KCKPD.COM 
 Irene Caudillo   913-677-0100  ICAUDILLO@ELECTRONIC.COM 
x Don Ash    913-573-4149  DASH@WYCOSHERIFF.ORG 
 Mary Hopkins   913-593-5580  HAPPYCATLADY49@GMAIL.COM  
 Kelli Bailiff      KBAILIFF@WYCOSHERIFF.ORG 
X Joan DeMoss   913-280-1697  JFDEMOSS@HOTMAIL.COM  
 Carol Diehl   913-281-1922  cdneighborhood@yahoo.com 
 Dan Soptic   913-573-8861  dsoptick@wycosheriff.org 
 Jeffry Fewell   913-573-8940  jfewell@wycosheriff.com 
 Michael York   913-568-7097  myork@kckpd.org 
 Terry Brockman   913-278-4596  tbrockman0305@gmail.com 
 Curtis Nicholson   913-219-9941  CNICHOLSON@KCKPD.ORG 
X Kevin Steele   913-288-7682  KSTEELE@KCKCC.EDU 
 David Thaxton   913-608-2462  dthaxton@wycosheriff.org 
X Lynn Melton   913-573-5438  lmelton@wycokck.org 
 JONAS CRUZ   913-371-2447  N/A 
 Cherish Cho   703-409-5128  CHERISHSCHO@GMAIL.COM 
 Larry Roland   913-573-4148  LRoland@wycosheriff.org 

 Pam Waldeck   913-573-6014  Pwaldeck@kckpd.org 

Paul Soptick opened the meeting at 4:05pm 

 

Reed stated that Cherish Cho has resigned due to a job change that makes it impossible for her to 
attend meetings. 

 

Reed Partridge reviewed the Sheriff Medical Contract Division issued May 2019. 





 

 



 

 



Sheriff Ash has 4 recruits in class scheduled to graduate July 11th.   

So far this year the SO has hired 9 but lost 12 for various reasons. 

He talked about the security for all buildings and the various duties to be performed by the Sheriff’s 
Department and the Police Department. 

There will be a memorial for TK and Patrick June 14th at 11:00am at the Sheriffs Memorial but if bad 
weather it will be held in Memorial Hall 

They are looking to complete the new Juvenile Justice Center by the end of the year and will occupy 
the building by February. 

There I a new job classification “Detention Correction Officers” to be used soon. 

 

Chief Zeigler reported that they are short 41 positions as of today. 

Chief Zeigler talked about the importance of the Cadet Program to reach out to the youth of the 
community in hopes they would choose law enforcement as a career path. 

 

He said that the department would like to see the residency ordinance loosened to allow our 
recruiters to go outside of WYCO to fill those positions. 

 

Adjourned 4:55pm 

Submitted 07-10-2019 


